

## **U.S. Department of Energy**

Grand Junction Office 2597 B% Road Grand Junction, CO 81503

JAN 20 2000

Mr. Thomas Essig, Chief
Uranium Recovery Branch
Division of Waste Management
U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission
Office of Nuclear Material Safety and Safeguards
Mail Stop T7J8
Washington, D.C. 20555

Dear Mr. Essig:

Three copies of the report entitled 1999 Annual Site Inspection and Monitoring Report for Uranium Mill Tailings Radiation Control Act Title I Disposal Sites, January 2000, are enclosed. The report is submitted in compliance with 10 CFR 40.27.

The report covers 18 Title I sites licensed by NRC and the closed portion of the Grand Junction disposal site.

Please contact me if you have questions or comments on this report.

Sincerely,

Russel Edge Project Manager

**Enclosures** 

cc w/o enclosures:
C. Jacobson, MACTEC-ERS
C. Jones, MACTEC-ERS
Project File LREP 6.1 (H. Salter)

re\essig1.doc

MMSSO1 Public